ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PROPERTY AND MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE
HELD AT THE OLD SCHOOL ROOM, ADDINGHAM

ON WEDNESDAY 2 NOVEMBER 2016 AT 7.00PM
Present
Cllrs: Flesher, Hindle, Orr (Chairman), Smith and Tennant
In Attendance

       Parish Clerk –  J Markham
Lengthsman – R Mulligan

44/16 Apologies for Absence

        None received. 
45/16 Disclosures of Interest
Pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct, Members were invited to disclose any additional interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests), and to note in the Declarations of Interests Book any previously disclosed interests, relevant to the business of the meeting.
Relevant interests noted: None
46/16 Public Consultation and Question Time  

No members of the public present.
47/16 Minutes
Resolved:  That the Minutes of the meeting held on 7 September 2016, having been taken as read, be approved and signed as a true and correct record by the Chairman.

48/16 Matters Arising
The Chairman and Clerk reported, for information, on the following matters:
· Allotment plot number signs were now being installed by the Allotment Manager, and a response was awaited from the police as regards the security tagging of allotment equipment. 

· Permission from BMDC for the removal of trees growing into the beck was still awaited.

· The meter for the MUGA lights had now been wired up and electricity bills for the Pavilion were being apportioned amongst the three user groups; payments from the Scouts were currently outstanding.

· Proposals for the Academy’s longer-term use of the Pavilion were yet to be received.

49/16 Review of outstanding maintenance issues 
The updated schedules (Appendices 1 and 2) of maintenance issues, including items added following councillors’ inspection of the village on 11 September, were noted.  

The Lengthsman reported on the condtion of the fence by the old school site, and this would be reported to BMDC and added to Appendix 1.
The Clerk was also asked to contact the owner of the field at Marchup Ghyll to find out when he intended to install new fencing at the boundary of the field, as agreed, to contain his livestock.

With regard to the siting of the new grit bins, and noting that a gritting map for the winter season was to be provided by Cllr Naylor, it was also suggested that BMDC’s timescale for filling the village bins should be checked in order that the new ones could be put out at the right time.

50/16 Options Plan – s.106 Funding for Recreational Facilities
The Clerk reported that proposals had not yet been received from BMDC, and a report would be made to the next meeting.

51/16 Multi Use Games Area
Following Council’s consideration of funding proposals for the MUGA at the meeting held on 19 October (Council Minute 156/16C refers) a briefing paper giving further details provided by the Civic Society on quotations for the resurfacing of the MUGA and for ongoing running costs had been circulated.
The possible options for longer term management of the facility were discussed, including the possibility of introducing a more structured booking system for its use by organised groups; the Clerk would continue to investigate the proposals and suggestions put forward and report back to a future meeting as necessary.
52/16 Date of Next Meeting
Subject to confirmation, the next meeting of the Committee would be held on a date to be arranged in the New Year.

Meeting closed at 7.50 pm.

______________________________________

Chairman
